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Upcoming
Events
•	Annual	Meeting	
	 August17th

•	Ox	Roast	
	 September	8th	-	10th

•	2011	Homecoming	
October	14th

•	Monthly	Alumni	
	 Luncheon	
	 4th	Friday	of	the	month
	 11:30	am	at	Home	Town	
Buffet	at	Mill	Run

Highlander 
News
The	high	school	sells	past	
issues	for	$20	each.	You	
can	also	support	High-
lander	production	by	
purchasing	advertising	
space	for	your	business	
or	organization.	Contact	
Katherine	Kelsey	at	kath-
erine.kelsey@ghcsd.org.

The Deadline
for	the	Winter	issue	is	
December	1,	2011.

Dear	Fellow	Bobcats:

Your	Alumni	Association	has	enjoyed	a	great	year	so	far!

At	the	GHHS	Class	of	’11	Scholarship	Assembly,	we	awarded	3	scholarships:
•	 $2,500	in	honor	of	Larry	Larson,	former	GHHS	coach,	teacher	and	Athletic	

Director
•	 $2,500	Alumni	Memorial	Scholarship
•	 $1,000	Carol	Sue	Herd	Greenisen	’55	Scholarship
•	 $1,500	Brotherhood	of	Rooks	Ted	J.	Eaton	Scholarship	(GHHSAA	provided	

administrative	support)

Scholarship	recipients	are	highlighted	in	the	following	pages.	Note	that	78	of	the	81	Year	2011	graduates	
are	going	on	to	college.	Two	graduates	are	entering	the	military	and	one	directly	into	the	workforce.

The	Association	was	instrumental	in	finishing	the	Auditorium	renovation.	We	issued	a	$10,000	challenge	
grant	which	was	matched	by	the	Grandview	Heights/Marble	Cliff	Education	Foundation	and	now	all	seats	
are	scheduled	to	be	upholstered	and	named	for	donors.	The	Association	coordinated	a	special	collection	in	
honor	of	Tom	Hayes	’67	and	this	memorial	to	Tom	will	complete	a	special	handicap	seating	section.

The	Memorial	Day	Parade	saw	more	graduates	than	ever	before	marching	behind	the	GHHSAA	banner.		We	
had	close	to	150	people	and	several	vehicles.	Everyone	had	blue	and	white	balloons	and	we	gave	candy	
to	the	“bobkittens”	sitting	on	the	curb	as	we	walked	the	mile	and	one-half	route	down	First	Avenue.	The	
classes	of	’50	and	’51	had	their	joint	reunion	that	weekend	and	participated.	Perhaps	other	classes	will	do	
the	same	next	year.

We	extend	our	thanks	to	those	who	responded	to	our	recent	donation	request	to	help	pay	for	this	newslet-
ter.	We	strive	to	keep	the	Association	on	sound	and	professional	footing.	The	endowment	with	the	Colum-
bus	Foundation	is	used	for	scholarships	and	is	healthy	and	we	don’t	use	that	capital	to	pay	for	the	newslet-
ter,	website	or	other	operating	expenses.	These	costs	continue	to	increase	and	the	Board	has	voted	to	raise	
annual	dues	from	$25	to	$30	and	the	Life	Membership	to	$300.	Please	contribute	if	you	are	able	and	note	
that	you	can	now	donate	online	at	our	website!

You	can	also	help	us	manage	expenses	by	opting	to	receive	the	newsletter	by	email	rather	than	through	
postal	delivery.	Contact	Tom	Smith	’63	at	bbrow34@columbus.rr.com	to	request	email	delivery.

Finally,	the	Annual	Meeting	of	the	GHHSAA	is	scheduled	for	Wednesday,	August	18th,	6-9pm	at	the	McKin-
ley	Park	Shelter	House.	We’ll	have	a	potluck	dinner	and	then	elect	officers	and	new	Board	members.	We	
encourage	all	Alumni	to	attend.	Email	me	at	HiYoRon@aol.com	if	you’ll	be	there.

Sincerely,
Ron	Harris	‘56	

The	old	swimming	hole	was	located	
near	the	site	of	the	current	water	
treatment	plant	on	Dublin	Road.	

Members	of	the	community	hauled	
in	sand	to	create	a	beach,	and	built	

a	beach	house	for	changing	clothes.

A L U M N I  A S S O C I A T I O N  N E W S L E T T E R
Bringing	People	Together	while	Promoting	the	Grandview	Heights	School	System
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REMEMBER WHEN?

The History of Grandview—The Pool
Pictures	and	info	used	with	permis-
sion	from	GHMCHS.

The	ole’	swimming	hole	was	
located	near	the	site	of	the	cur-
rent	Dublin	Road	water	treat-
ment	plant.	Members	of	the	
community	hauled	in	sand	to	
create	a	beach	and	built	a	beach	
house	for	changing	clothes.	

The	current	pool,	shown	in	this	
1996	photo,	was	constructed	
in	1932.	See	the	original	design	
drawing.	It	was	the	largest	com-
munity	swimming	facility	in	the	
Columbus	area.	It	was	built	by	
the	Grandview	Swimming	Pool	
Co.	of	1311	Grandview	Avenue	
and	was	operated	on	a	limited	
membership	plan.	The	original	
officers	of	the	company	were	
C.A.	Niple,	J.S.	Radebaugh	and	
Henry	Taylor.	

The	city	of	Grandview	bought	
the	pool	and	made	needed	
renovations	in	1978.	There	are	
currently	1621	members	this	
year	inclulding	144	members	on	
the	swim	team.	

Do	you	remember	the	dusty	

Carolyn Griffin ‘52	
I	am	writing	to	tell	you	how	
much	I	have	enjoyed	the	News-
letter.	I	especially	enjoyed	the	
history	of	the	school	system.	
I	love	the	“Remember	When.”	I	
do	remember	spending	much	
time	at	the	Grandview	Theater	
on	weekends.	Now	when	I	
visit,	I	miss	seeing	the	theater	
marquee.	My	dad	was	manager	
there	once…

I	remember	sledding	down	the	
Oxley	Road	hill	–	a	little	shorter	
than	Mulford	Road	hill,	but	we	
enjoyed	it	–	and	also	sledding	
down	the	hill	and	through	the	
bushes	on	Robert	Louis	Steven-

son	school	grounds.	I	remember	
many	neighborhood	softball	
games	in	the	triangle	at	Oxley	
Road	and	2nd	Avenue	which	
has	since	been	turned	into	the	
Memorial	Park.	“No	Playing”?	
Too	bad!	We	had	lots	of	fun	in	
that	park.	

I	remember	many	days	spent	at	
the	pool	and	many	exploratory	
walks	in	the	Grandview	Woods.	I	
remember	playing	“kick	the	can”	
with	neighborhood	kids	in	the	
alley	between	Oxley	Road	and	
Eastview.	That’s	a	long	outdated	
game	to	pass	the	time	and	more	
fun	that	the	games	of	today	that	
only	exercise	the	thumbs.	Poor	

kids	of	today!

“GHS”	as	we	knew	it	in	‘52	will	
live	in	my	heart	forever.	I	always	
visited	when	I	was	home	on	mil-
itary	leave	to	visit	my	dear	friend	
and	PE	teacher,	Emily	Peterson.	
“Pete”	was	a	great	influence	on	
my	life.	Oh	yes,	there	are	many	
memories	of	GHS	for	me	and	
some	still	hang	on	my	bedroom	
wall.	I’m	a	sentimentalist,	and	
of	at	age	77,	I	haven’t	outgrown	
that	trait.	I	guess	I	never	will.

I	was	a	sports	nut.	I	loved	to	play	
basketball	and	I	remember	that	
the	boys	didn’t	like	it	too	much	
at	lunch	hour	when	I	showed	up	

and	asked	for	the	girls’	side	of	
the	gym.	But	my	love	of	basket-
ball	led	to	my	being	a	starting	
forward	on	3	All	Marine	Corps	
Championship	Teams.	
Go	Bobcats!

Editor’s	Note:	On	behalf	of	many	
Bobcat	girls’	basketball	players,	
we	appreciate	Carolyn	for	pav-
ing	our	way	to	court	time.	A	Ma-
rine	Corps	veteran,	she	bravely	
fought	for	country	in	the	field,	
but	first	for	her	future	Bobcat	
sisters	on	the	court.	Thank	you	
Carolyn!

gravel	parking	lot,	how	it	was	
oiled	to	control	dust	and	how	
hot	it	was	afterwards?	Remem-
ber	how	cold	the	water	was	
because	it	was	spring	fed?	Your	
pool	memories	might	also	
include	corner	tag,	jump	tag,	
penny	candy	at	the	concession	
stand,	swim	lessons,	staying	
until	the	lights	came	on,	dive-in	
movies,	pool	parties,	crushes	on	
lifeguards,	the	high	dive	and	the	
boys	playing	basketball	on	the	
court	in	the	corner.

To	learn	more	about	the	history	
of	the	ole’	swimming	hole,	see	
an	article	from	the	August	1921	
Norwester	describing	the	Grand-

view	Swimming	Beach	includ-
ing	photos.	Article	located	at	
the	Historical	Society’s	website	
http://www.ghmchs.org/tour-
pages/pool.html.

  

Photo:	Phil	Cressor,	Leland	Ramsey,	Doc	Harman	and	Dick	Titus	–	

all	class	of	’44.	Photo	taken	by	Ed	Belz	in	the	summer	of	’43.
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Want	to	share	a	
memory	from	your	
Grandview	years?	
Participate	in	the	

new	feature	
Remember When?	
Submit	a	memory	
and	include	photos	

if	possible!

In other Society news, the GHMCHS (Grand-
view Heights/Marble Cliff Historical Society) 
annual meeting is October 13th, 7pm, Edison 
Intermediate Building, Fairview side. There 
will be a celebration of this building’s 100th 
anniversary in addition to the meeting agen-
da. Everyone is welcome!

“Our Old High School”
 

 

 

As	sung	by	Harry	Justus	at	high	school	Opening	
Assemblies	during	the	1940’s,	50’s	and	60’s.

Composer:	Unknown
Lyrics:	Unknown
Arrangement:	John	H.	Davis	’55.

Once again here as school mates assembled 
We fain would lift our hearts in song.
To our high school, our dear alma mater.
Let gladness the moments prolong.

We are proud of our lads and our lasses 
 
Oh honors won in days gone by.
So give a cheer for our old high school,
Our Grandview High.

Here’s to her classes, Here’s to her lasses. 
Here’s to the lads they adore. 
Here’s to the SENIORS so mighty,
JUNIORS so flighty,
FRESHIES and SOPHOMORES!

Let mirth and gladness banish all sadness,
And as the days go by,
You’ll find us eager and ready, earnest and steady,
Boosting for Grandview High!

If	you	run	into	Jimmy	Harris	and	ask	him	nicely,	he’ll	probably	
sing	it	for	you!

Looking for Band Memoirs

 

The	Grandview	Heights	Marble	
Cliff	Historical	Society	has	initi-
ated	a	new	project	to	collect	
historical	information	on	the	
GHHS	marching	band.	The	goal	
of	the	project	is	to	create	a	new	
Society	publication	focused	on	
the	band.	The	Society	is	looking	
for	any	and	all	information	on	
the	marching	band	from	former	
and	current	marching	band	
members,	band	directors,	GHHS	
staff	and	community	members.	
Photos,	memoirs	of	activities	
like	the	Cake	Walk,	football	

programs,	favorite	songs,	band	
camp	and	the	like	along	with	
memorabilia	such	as	old	band	
programs	are	sought.	Interviews	
can	be	scheduled	to	record	per-
sonal	memoirs	or	a	short	survey	
form	can	be	provided	electroni-
cally	or	mailed	to	you.	Contact	
Karen	Riggs,	GHMCHS	Board	
Member,	at	riggsghmchs@
yahoo.com	to	get	more	details	
and	to	contribute.	Please	help	
capture	an	important	and	fun	
part	of	GHHS	history!			

Graduate Honored
Charles	A.	

Penzone	’63	

was	recently	

honored	with	

the	International	Salon/Spa	

Business	Network	Lifetime	

Achievement	Award.	This	

incredible	honor	has	been	

received	by	other	industry	

leaders	such	as	Vidal	Sassoon.	

We	are	incredibly	proud	of	

our	alumnus	for	this	industry	

recognition.	You	can	read	

the	rest	of	the	story	online	

at	http://www.salonspanet-

work.org/2011/page8.html.
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CATmews
Mary Donna Albanese Newman ’34
I	love	getting	the	paper	with	
all	the	news	about	everyone.	
Things	are	so	well	with	me	at	
96	years	old.	I	still	make	my	
salad	at	Kritine	in	Gahanna.	All	
my	brothers	are	gone	except	
Robert	Albanese.	He’s	fine,	but	
lives	in	Texas	and	that’s	so	far	
from	me.

Frederick Howard Gardner ‘34 
“Fritz”	passed	away	October	12,	
2010	in	his	home	in	Roland,	OK	
where	he	lived	across	the	street	
from	his	daughter	and	son-in-
law,	Bob	and	Christy	Carr.	He	
was	94	years	old.

Glayds Mason Williamson ‘39 
Died	December	5,	2010	and	
is	missed	by	so	many	who	are	
thankful	she	is	not	suffering	
anymore.	She	lived	in	Simpson-
ville,	SC	and	was	predeceased	
by	husband	Whitey	and	is	
survived	by	son	Rick,	daughters	
Sandy	and	Caro,	sister	Gail	and	
a	host	of	extended	family	and	
friends.

Don Hussey ‘41	died	recently.	
He	had	been	a	cheerleader	at	
Grandview	and	at	OSU.	Don	had	
been	a	Rook	during	his	years	at	
GHHS.	Here	is	a	link	to	his	obit:
	http://www.meaningfulfuner-
als.net/fh/obituaries/obituary.
cfm?o_id=1174896&fh_
id=10334	(submitted	by	Bob 
McNabb ‘45)

Sylvia Deferro Heintzelman 
‘43 
I	really	look	forward	to	receiving	
each	issue	of	the	newsletter!	

Margaret Anne Fee Schafer ‘45 
I	did	not	realize	what	a	wonder-
ful	high	school	GHHS	was	and	
still	is	until	our	children	were	
in	high	school.	We	were	truly	
blessed	with	a	great	teaching	
staff	and	good	facilities.	I	was	
saddened	by	Mike	Craver’s	
passing	and	Ralph	Haverfield’s	
and	Doris	Gilbert’s.	One	of	my	
kids	said	“What	do	you	expect	–	
they’re	in	their	80’s”	Darn	it!

Bill Hammond ‘49 
What	a	wonderful	newslet-
ter!	It	brings	back	lots	of	fond	
memories.	I	really	like	getting	
it	by	email	and	am	looking	
forward	to	future	issues.	How	
about	a	column	on	faculty,	past	
and	present?

Robin Priday, Faculty 
Always	nice	to	receive	the	news-
letter	and	learn	the	activities	
of	some	former	students.	You	
are	dong	a	fine	job.	I	am	pretty	
well	recovered	from	my	struc-
tural	problems	and	able	to	get	
around	fairly	well	with	the	help	
of	a	walker.	All	the	best!	

Helen Welcker Spoon ’51 
The	newsletter	is	lively.	I	loved	
reading	about	the	Halloween	
art	on	the	“Avenue.”	It	was	a	
good	memory.	Glad	you	all	
had	a	great	time	Memorial	Day	
weekend.	

Martha Hager Berlin ‘53  
The	“Remember	When”	article	
brought	back	memories	of	the	
“two	older	ladies”	selling	items	
to	eat	during	the	movies.	They	
were	the	Rosselli	Sisters.	The	
movies	were	15	cents	when	I	at-
tended.	Keep	up	the	good	work	
on	the	newsletter.

Ruth Ann Craighead Muir ‘54 
Thanks	for	everyone’s	hard	work	
to	get	the	newsletter	to	us.	
Grandview	is	still	a	wonderful	
part	of	my	past.	
	

John Davis ‘55
I	was	saddened	to	learn	that	

our	classmate	Phyllis	Tompkins	
Fosdick	passed	away.	She	was	
such	a	dear	friend.	I	will	miss	
her.	I	have	been	busy.	I	recently	
got	a	book	published	by	John	
Wiley	&	Sons,	“Statistics	for	Com-
pensation:	A	Practical	Guide	to	
Compensation	Analysis,”	which	
is	what	I	have	been	teaching	
and	consulting	on	for	over	30	
years.	In	the	meantime,		I	went	
swimming	from	island	to	island	
in	Croatia	with	a	group	in	2010	
and	I	bicycled	over	7,000	miles	
the	length	of	Africa	over	a	
4-month	period	with	a	group	
in	2009.	Lots	of	pictures	and	
stories	of	both	are	at	www.john-
davis.net.	To	all	of	you	young	
Bobcats	out	there,	these	are	the	
kinds	of	things	you	can	do,	even	
when	you	are	in	your	70s!	So	do	
them	while	you	can.

Nanci Wallace Pennington ‘55 
My	sister	Judy Wallace Duddy, 
Class of ‘53,	passed	away	
March	29,	2011.		

Joan Moore Ruffner ‘55 
Keep	up	the	good	work!	I	enjoy	
the	newsletter	so	much.	So	
sad	about	the	passing	of	Tarita	
Noble.	Such	a	great	classmate!
	
Thomas A. Thompson ‘55 
I	am	retired	and	live	in	Naples	
FL.	I	enjoy	bridge,	tennis,	golf	
and	travel.	I	see	several	of	my	
classmates	who	live	in	Florida	
–	Bill Neal,	Bill Brown,	Rick 
Yearick	and	Ray Stevenson.	

Patricia Palmer Miller ’59 
I	retired	on	June	1	and	celebrat-
ed	with	a	7-week	trip	to	Alaska.	
Busy	with	our	horses	and	racing	
and	our	5	grandchildren.

Linda Ethell Bowers “Lindy” ‘60
I	am	so	very	sorry	that	I	was	not	
able	to	get	up	there	for	the	50th	
reunion	last	October.	I	live	in	
the	Orlando	area	and	though	I	
am	now	officially	retired,	I	work	
part-time,	as	well	as	teach	line	
dance	and	attend	dance	events	
as	often	as	possible.	Seeing	the	
reunion	photo	that	I	didn’t	get	
to	be	in	with	everyone	made	me	
very	sad	that	I	wasn’t	there	too!!!	
I	sure	hope	to	get	to	the	next	
reunion	for	sure.

Virginia Davis Arhelger ‘61 
What	a	great	newsletter!!!	So	
many	memories	along	Grand-
view	Avenue.	I	forwarded	this		
to	my	2	cousins	who	attended	
Upper	Arlington.	The	loved	it,	
too!	Keep	up	the	great	work.	
PS.	I	am	really	looking	forward	
to	our	50th	year	class	reunion	in	
August!!!!
	
Aisling “Ash” Reynolds 
Babbitt ‘87

Saw	the	request	for	news	on	
the	GHHSAA	Facebook	page	so	
I	wanted	to	share	our	news.	We	
just	welcomed	our	second	son	
Sheamus,	born	March	3,	2011.	
He	joins	big	brother	Colin	who	
is	2.	I’m	married	to	Geoff	and	
work	as	a	freelance	writer/com-
munications	consultant.	We	live	
in	Dublin,	Ohio.	

Chris Carr ‘89	
Recently	hosted	friends	from	
the	Classes	of	’89	to	’91	for	a	
mini-reunion.	Following	the	
Japan	earth	quake,	classmate	
Forrest Neuswanger	and	wife	
Motoko	decided	to	return	to	
the	US	until	things	settled	down	
so	about	30	of	us	gathered	and	
had	a	great	evening	catching	
up.	Forrest	and	Motoko	have	
since	returned	to	Japan	and	we	
wish	them	the	best	as	Japan	
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continues	healing	and	rebuild	
ing.	For	those	in	Central	Ohio,	
be	on	the	lookout	for	John	
Hemphill	each	day	on	Channel	
6	WSYX	news	–	next	stop	Hol	
lywood.

Eric Lobao and 
Traci Schnider Lobao ‘96
Erick	and	Traci	got	married	
in	2006	and	have	2	children	
together,	Luke	and	Emma.	Erick	
is	a	GIS	Project	Manager	for	
Stantec	and	Traci	is	a	4th	grade	
teacher	at	Windermere	in	Up-
per	Arlington.	They	reside	in	
Grandview.

50th for Class of ‘61
August	26th-28th

Friday	
7	pm-Cash	bar	and	eats,	Brazen-
head	Irish	Pub
Corner	of	5th	Avenue	and	Holly
Saturday	
10am-Bus	tour	of	Grandview	
community	and	high	school	
10:45am-Grandview	Avenue	
“Walkabout”
6pm-Music,	dancing,	food	
and	spirits
Hyatt	Regency	Capitol	Square	
75	East	State	Street	downtown,	
Sunday,	
11am-Brunch	at	Sharon	Wheel-
er’s	home	in	Westerville

Contact	Priscilla	Leese	at	
719.485.3784	or	pleese@socolo.
net	and	join	the	“Grandview	
Heights	Class	of	1961”	on	Face-
book	for	details	and	registration	
form.

37th for Class of ‘74
October	14th	and	15th

Contact	Teri	Antolino	Williams	
at	614.486.7841	or	tlwilliams@
columbus.rr.com.	Visit	the	class	
website	at	http://ghhs1974.
weebly.com/	and	see	the	class	
page	on	Facebook	at	“Grand-
view	Heights	High	School	Class	
of	1974	Reunion”.

30th for Class of ‘81
September	9th	and	10th

Sign	up	on	Facebook	and	RSVP	
to	the	event.	If	you	haven’t	been	
contacted,	that	means	orga-
nizers	can’t	find	you.	Contact	
Monika	Zoretic	at	614.670.7209	
or	pzoretic3364@wowway.com.

15th for Class of ‘96
August	27th

Family	friendly	cook-out	2-8	pm,	
McKinley	Field	Shelter	House	
followed	by	adult	gathering	at	
Woodlands	Tavern,	1200	West	
Third	Avenue.	
Contact	Erick	Lobao	at	erick.
lobao@gmail.com	and	join	the	
class	page	on	Facebook.

 

 

Over	the	years,	Terry	Smith	‘54	
has	been	a	supremely	valuable	
GHHSAA	volunteer	in	numerous	
capacities.	The	Board	
wishes	to	extend	its	
appreciation	to	Terry	
for	his	work	and	also	
let	you	know	a	little	
bit	about	him.	

Some	of	Terry’s	
early	memories	of	
Grandview	are	in	the	
1940’s.	He	recalls	ice	
being	delivered	to	
homes	for	‘ice	boxes’,	peddlers	
who	sold	only	umbrellas	or	knife	
sharpeners	and	salesmen	with	
push-carts	of	strawberries.	Milk	
and	bread	were	also	regularly	
delivered	to	homes.	He	remem-
bers	summer	canning	of	garden	
bounty	during	World	War	II.

Alumni March in Memorial Day Parade!

Nearly	150	Alumni	from	many	different	graduating	years	participated	
in	the	2011	Memorial	Parade	walking	and	on	vehicles.	We	had	7	
vehicles	and	2	trailers	filled	with	graduates	and	families	plus	lots	of	
walkers.	A	great	turn-out	for	sure!

Our	special	thanks	to	the	Classes	of	‘50	and	‘51	for	joining	with	us	
and	celebrating	their	joint	60th	Reunion.	Special	recognition	goes	to	
George Hecox ’40	who	walked	the	entire	route	and	looked	like	he	
could	have	easily	walked	it	again.	

We	threw	candy	to	the	kiddies	and	laughed	and	carried	on	like	a	
bunch	of	high	school	kids.	Plan	on	participating	next	year.	It’s	a	great	
way	to	see	folks	you	haven’t	seen	in	years	and	show	your	Bobcat	
pride!

Reunions

Terry	graduated	from	the	
University	of	Chicago	and	then	
spent	2	years	in	the	U.S.	Army.	

He	returned	to	
Grandview	where	he	
served	as	Adminis-
trator	for	Boulevard	
United	Presbyte-
rian	Church.	Next,	
Terry	and	his	mother,	
Helen	Smith,	oper-
ated	the	Grandview	
Smith	Bridge	Studio	
from	1965	to	1975	

and	he	worked	at	the	American	
Contract	Bridge	League	national	
headquarters	overseeing	the	
tournament	division	for	6	of	
those	years.	He	then	spent	25	
years	in	southern	California	
working	as	an	administrator/
director	of	operations	with	half	

a	dozen	different	small	compa-
nies	engaged	in	the	computer	
industry.	He	retired	in	‘99	and	
returned	to	Ohio.	Terry	now	
resides	in	Marble	Cliff.

Terry	served	many	years	on	the	
GHHSAA	Board	of	Trustees	as	
the	Treasurer.	He	also	serves	as	a	
board	member	emeritus	for	the	
Grandview	Heights	Marble	Cliff	
Historical	Society.	He	probably	
knows	who	used	to	live	in	your	
Grandview	house	and	who	lived	
next	door,	too!

Terry	has	retired	from	the	GHH-
SAA	Board,	but	continues	to	
graciously	share	his	knowledge	
and	guidance.	Thank	you	Terry	
for	your	continued	wonderful	
support.	Go	‘Cats!

Volunteer Extraordinaire
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Name	(include	maiden	name)	_____________________________________________________________________________

Address____________________________________________________City/State/Zip	 _______________________________

Class	Year		_______________		Phone	______________________________	 Email	___________________________________

Annual Membership Contribution
$30.00	 Life	Membership	$300.00	per	individual
In	Honor	of	_________________________________	 In	Memory	of	_________________________________

In	addition,	I	would	like	to	make	a	contribution	to	the	Annual	Fund	of:
$50-99	 Paws Club	 $100-499	 Big Cats Club
$500	or	more	 Top Cats Club	 $1000	+	 Special Recognition
In	Honor	of	_________________________________	 In	Memory	of	_________________________________

Make	check	payable	to:	GHHSAA,	PO	Box	12116,	Columbus	OH	43212
Let us hear from you so we can keep your fellow Bobcats updated!

_____________________________________________________________________________________________________

_____________________________________________________________________________________________________

_____________________________________________________________________________________________________

_____________________________________________________________________________________________________

_____________________________________________________________________________________________________

Please	submit	updated	addresses	for	you,	siblings	and/or	your	GHHS	Alumni	children.	Contact	us	via	U.S.	mail,	at	www.grandviewheightsalumni.com	or	
email	GHHSAA@hotmail.com.		Database	updates	keep	costs	down	and	ensure	valid	contact	information	for	reunions!

Grandview Heights High School Alumni Association 2011

Renewing A Heartfelt Love for My Past
By	George	Hecox	‘40

Recently,	I	chose	to	show	my	
bride	Barbara	around	Grand-
view	Heights,	Lithopols	and	
Hocking	Hills.	The	monthly	
Alumni	Luncheon	on	May	27,	
2011	was	an	excel-
lent	opportunity	to	
achieve	the	most	out	
of	this	trip	orienting	
Barbara	to	my	world	
in	comparison	to	her	
Chicago	world.

To	summarize	the	re-
sult,	we	found	a	com-
munity	of	warmth,	friendliness	
and	comfort.	Everything	for	the	
days	we	were	here	fell	into	place	
and	to	me,	as	a	community,	it	
was	as	I	left	it	68	years	ago.	

We	arrived	Thursday	and	went	
by	First	Community	Church	to	
check	on	Sunday	service	times.	
While	there	we	purchased	a	

newly	released	book,	“Reflection	
of	Our	Heritage:	A	History	of	
First	Community	Church”,	writ-
ten	by	a	GHHS	alumnus	whom	
we	met	at	the	Alumni	Luncheon	

the	next	day.

Thursday	night	
was	the	Grandview	
Veteran’s	Memorial	
Ceremony,	sched-
uled	for	the	park,	but	
fortunately	for	us,	rain	
moved	it	to	the	High	
School	Auditorium.	

This	became	our	chance	to	see	
the	new	seating	paid	for	by	
many	Alumni	contributions.	
This	was	a	perfect	change	of	
venue	where	we	met	even	more	
friendly	people.	We	felt	imme-
diately	at	home	and	reoriented	
on	the	school	system’s	improve-
ments.

We	attended	the	Friday	Alumni	
Luncheon	at	which	I	celebrated	
my	70th	year	as	a	GHHS	alum-
nus.	We	saw	James	Boardman	
with	whom	I’ve	maintained	
some	contact	as	he	came	to	my	
father’s	burial	in	‘97.	Again	–	
serendipity!	We	hadn’t	previ-
ously	met	most	of	the	luncheon	
attendees,	but	from	the	time	
we	walked	in,	there	were	no	
strangers.	We	found	a	refresh-
ingly	warm,	well-fed	gathering,	
including	author	Ms.	Jacqueline	
Cherry	as	well	as	the	2	GHHSAA	
members	that	helped	me	plan	
the	trip,	Tom	Smith	and	Terry	
Smith.	To	us,	they	were	our	
‘guidance	counselors’.

That	same	afternoon	we	made	
a	quick	trip	to	Hayden	Run	Falls	
which	was	certainly	easier	to	
get	to	than	when	I	was	in	high	
school.	Again,	pure	pleasure!	
Barb	wasn’t	quite	sure	about	the	
wisdom	of	that	spot	as	a	hang-

out	for	high	school	students	in	
1940…

Saturday	was	the	big	parade.	As	
the	oldest	graduate	attending,	I	
walked	at	the	front	of	the	Alum-
ni	pack	wearing	a	GHHS	Alumni	
T-shirt	furnished	by	Tom	Smith.		
We	were	toward	the	front	of	the	
parade	procession	so	when	we	
finished	our	walk,	we	could	see	
what	had	to	be	almost	a	mile-
long	parade,	including	all	of	
the	athletic	teams	for	each	age	
group.	A	joyful	crowd	watched	
and	ate	candy	which	the	people	
in	the	parade	supplied.	

Every	place	we	went	had	a	
“Frosting	on	the	Cake”	attitude	
towards	their	community	life.	
Our	final	frosting	was	Chocolate	
Toffee	thanks	to	Anthony-Thom-
as.	Barbara	said	of	the	trip,	“If	
only	all	the	places	we	visit	were	
so	sincerely	warm	and	friendly.”	
Yep,	that’s	Grandview	Heights.
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The GHHSAA 
Ditigal World
Stay connected!

Visit	the	GHHSAA	website	often	
at	www.grandviewheight-
salumni.com.	Registering	at	the	
site	will	help	ensure	we	keep	
our	graduate	database	accurate.	
You	can	now	submit	dues	or	be-
come	a	Lifetime	Member	online	
at	the	website.	With	a	couple	
clicks,	it’s	fast	and	easy,	you	will	
ensure	the	Association	financial	
standing	is	“in	the	black”.	All	
GHHSAA	activities,	including	
this	newsletter,	depend	on	your	
generosity.	And,	archived	news-
letters	are	at	your	fingertips	at	
the	site,	too.

We	desperately	seek	an	indi-
vidual	to	volunteer	their	time	
to	keep	the	website	updated.	
It’s	not	technically	difficult	and	
you	don’t	need	to	have	website	
development	background.	If	
interested,	please	email	GHH-
SAA@hotmail.com	for	details.

If	you’re	on	Facebook,	stop	what	
you’re	doing	right	now,	sign	on	
and	“like”	the	official	GHHSAA	
Facebook	page	titled	“Grand-
view	Heights	High	School	
Alumni	Association”.	Facebook	is	
an	excellent	mechanism	to	stay	
updated	on	all	things	GHHSAA.

You	can	receive	this	newsletter	
via	email	in	lieu	of	the	mailed	
hard	copy.	Please	sign	up	for	
email	delivery	and	get	the	news	
at	lightning	speed	and	help	us	
reduce	mailing	costs,	too.

Ryan Schofield
Larry Larson Scholarship-

Boosters	and	at	The	OSU	Medi-
cal	Center,	and	was	a	counselor	
at	5th	and	6th	grade	camps.	He	
was	a	student	council	member	
his	junior	and	senior	year.	Alex	
was	a	member	of	the	honor	roll	
all	4	year	of	his	high	school	ca-

reer	and	graduated	with	honors.

He	will	attend	The	Ohio	State	
University	studying	Material	Sci-
ence	&	Engineering.

Ashley Lewis 
Alumni Memorial 
Scholarship 

Month,	worked	on	the	yearbook	
junior	and	senior	years	and	was	
an	office	worker.	

Ashley	will	attend	Ohio	Domini-
can	University	where	she’ll	be	
a	member	of	the	band	and	a	
cheerleader	while	she	majors	in	
early	childhood	education.

Dan Satterthwaite 
Rook Scholarship

 

 

 

 

2010 Scholarship Recipients

Ryan	was	a	member	of	the	
football	team,	playing	varsity	
for	3	years.	Interestingly,	Ryan	
has	held	the	Center	position	on	
a	GHHS	football	team	since	4th	
grade.	He	also	played	basket-
ball	freshman	and	sophomore	
years	and	participated	in	the	
State	of	Ohio	High	School	Track	
Meet	on	the	track	team.	Ryan	
was	inducted	into	the	National	
Honor	Society	and	was	the	vice	
president	his	senior	year.	He	was	
also	a	member	of	the	Science	
Club	and	served	as	president	
of	the	Spanish	Club.	He	was	on	
the	honor	roll	all	4	years	and	a	
Citizen	of	the	Month	3	times.	He	
was	also	a	6th	grade	camp	coun-
selor	at	Camp	Ohio	and	a	mem-
ber	of	Boy	Scout	Troop	73	since	
5th	grade	participating	in	many	
Scout	community	projects.	He	
became	an	Eagle	Scout	in	2010.	
His	Eagle	Scout	project	was	
removal	of	invasive	honeysuckle	
from	Wyman	Woods.

Ryan	looks	forward	to	attending	
Miami	University	and	expressed	
his	sincere	appreciation	for	the	
Larry	Larson	Scholarship.	

Alex Minnilo
Carol Sue Herd Greenisen 
Scholarship 

Alex	was	a	4-year	member	of	
the	football	team	playing	varsity	
for	3	years.	He	was	a	varsity	
wrestler	4	years	and	served	as	
team	captain	his	senior	year.	He	
volunteered	with	the	Bobcat	

Ashley	earned	a	place	on	the	
honor/merit	role	all	4	years.	
She	was	a	scholar-athlete	her	
last	3	years	when	she	was	a	
cheerleader	including	being	
captain	her	senior	year.	She	was	
in	the	marching,	concert	and	
pep	bands	leading	a	squad	in	
both	her	junior	and	senior	years.	
Ashley	was	a	wrestling	statisti-
cian	all	4	years	and	head	statisti-
cian	her	senior	year.	Tri	Village	
Mentor	League	enjoyed	Ashley’s	
guidance	during	her	last	3	
years	of	high	school.	She	was	
also	honored	as	a	Citizen	of	the	

Dan	was	a	4-year	letterman	
of	the	football	team	where	he	
served	as	captain	his	junior	and	
senior	years.	He	was	Mid	State	
League	Lineman	of	the	Year,	1st	
Team	All	Central	District	and	2nd	
Team	All	State.	He	also	played	in	
Cap	City	Preps	Central	District	
All	Star	football	game.	He	was	
captain	of	the	wrestling	team	
his	senior	year	when	he	placed	
8th	in	the	state	tournament	
and	lettered	3	of	his	4	years	on	
the	team.	He	tried	his	hand	at	
baseball	sophomore	year	and	
track	senior	year.	Dan	earned	
honor	roll	status	all	4	years	at	
GHHS.	He	served	on	student	
council	his	senior	year	and	was	
a	camp	counselor	for	5th	and	6th	
grade	camps.	He	mentored	a	2nd	
grader	at	Stevenson,	was	a	Citi-
zen	of	the	Month	and	was	voted	
by	his	peers	as	Homecoming	
and	Prom	King	and	Best	Person-
ality.	He	worked	for	hurricane	
relief	in	Bay	St.	Louis,	Mississippi	
after	Katrina	and	with	various	
Booster,	Eagle	Scout	and	church	
projects.

Dan	will	attend	Butler	University	
and	is	enrolled	in	the	Explor-
atory	Studies	Program.
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Jane	Davis	Gladwin	‘53

After	graduation	from	GHHS,	
Jane	attended	The	Ohio	State	
University	where	she	earned	
her	first	bachelor	degree	in	‘57	
and	another	in	‘73.	Jane	enjoys	
spending	time	with	family	and	
friends,	traveling,	ballroom	
dancing,	museums	and	garden-
ing.	Her	daughter	and	family	
live	in	Mill	Valley,	CA	and	her	
son	and	daughter-in-law	live	in	
Chicago,	IL.	She	has	worked	for	
the	American	Cancer	society	the	
last	9	years.	Jane	loved	growing	
up	in	the	Tri	Village	Area.	She	
enjoys	serving	on	the	GHHSAA	
and	feels	the	newsletter	pro-
vides	alums	with	opportunities	
to	support	worthwhile	projects	
of	the	organization	and	to	re-
connect	with	each	other.

Carolyn	Ruddy	Jensen	‘57
	
Carolyn	recently	said,	“The	
Memorial	Day	parade	refreshes	
all	of	my	good	memories	of	
living	in	Grandview:	Happy	
children,	well-kept	homes	and	
life-long	friends.”	Serving	on	the	
scholarship	committee	is	natu-
ral	for	Carolyn,	as	her	primary	
career	outside	the	home	was	
as	an	OSU	academic	advisor	for	
struggling	incoming	freshman.	
She	has	a	master’s	degree	in	
higher	education	and	is	a	self-
described	“late-bloomer”.	Her	
formal	education	also	includes	
an	OSU	business	degree.	She	
was	once	a	volunteer	with	
the	foster	home	system	in	
Champaign-Urbana	and	was	
also	active	with	the	Columbus	
AFS	exchange	student	program.	
Carolyn	is	a	docent	at	the	Co-
lumbus	Museum	of	Art	and	says,	
“I	am	not	done	‘blooming’	so	
the	variety	of	wonderful	people	
on	the	GHHSAA	board	provides	
nourishment	for	my	established	
roots.”

  

Superintendent Letter
Change	and	Tradition
	
As	superintendent	of	the	Grandview	Heights	City	Schools,	I	
am	proud	to	serve	this	great	community!

This	spring	and	summer	have	brought	many	changes	to	our	
school	district.	The	support	of	the	community	has	allowed	

us	to	completely	update	our	
technology	infrastructure.	
Students	will	now	have	in-
creased	ability	to	collaborate	
and	communicate	with	each	
other	and	with	resources	
around	the	world.	This	fall	
also	begins	with	a	new	High	
School	principal.	Ms.	Dawn	
Sayre	will	become	the	2nd	fe-
male	high	school	principal	in	

the	history	of	Grandview	Heights.	Also,	long-time	employ-
ees	Joe	Connors,	Kathy	Kinnard	and	Emily	Klingensmith	all	
retired.	They	will	be	missed.
	
While	change	seems	to	be	a	constant	at	Grandview	Heights	
City	Schools,	tradition	still	remains	an	important	part	of	
the	student	experience.	This	fall,	we	will	see	138	of	our	330	
students	march	with	the	band	on	Friday	nights.	The	band	
continues	to	be	one	of	the	great	traditions	of	this	school	
district.	Baton	twirlers	returned	to	the	sideline	last	fall.	Aca-
demics	remain	strong	as	our	high	school	students	continue	
to	pass	statewide	tests	at	levels	that	are	at	or	near	the	top	of	
the	entire	county.	A	large	number	of	our	graduated	seniors	
are	moving	on	to	college.	They	were	offered	over	four	mil-
lion	dollars	in	scholarships.	Yes,	excellence	is	still	a	tradition	
at	Grandview	Heights	High	School.
	
We	are	looking	forward	to	an	exciting	2011-12	school	year.	
With	the	Ox	Roast,	homecoming	parade,	the	Cake-walk	
and	numerous	other	activities	already	on	the	schedule,	our	
students	will	get	to	experience	many	of	the	things	each	of	
our	alumni	experienced	during	their	time	as	Bobcats.	Please	
join	us	anytime	during	the	school	year	for	a	visit.	You	would	
enjoy	the	front	hallway	now	decorated	with	class	pictures	
from	the	early	years	through	the	1950’s.	We	will	continue	to	
hang	these	class	pictures	until	all	classes	are	displayed.	It	is	a	
great	walk	down	memory	lane.
	
As	always,	we	appreciate	the	support	of	our	alumni	and	
wish	you	all	the	best.	Go	Bobcats!
	
Ed	O’Reilly
Superintendent	of	Schools

GHHSAA Board Member 
Close up

KNOW	YOUR	BOARD	MEMBERS

Visit the website
www.grandviewheightsalumni.com
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In Memorium By
Robert	Wallar	‘36	 Donald	Wallar	‘37
Don	Hussey	‘41		 Charles	D.	Minor
	 Maxine	Bates,	widow	of	Jack	Bates	‘41
Pat	Williams	Schnug	‘44		 Joanna	Harper	Bartholomew	‘44
	 David	Williams	‘64
	 Chris	Harper	Hummell	‘47
	 Dave	Hummell	‘46
Lois	Detwiler	Reese	‘44					 Donald	KL	Keitz
Norma	Hadley	Evans	‘46	 Jean	White	Robinson	‘46
Betty	Joan	Robbins	Wilson	‘47		 Lee	Davis	Goldenbagen	‘47	
Gloria	Holliday	Schmitt	‘48			 Norm	Schmitt	
	 		Columbus	North	High	‘47
Judy	Wallace	Duddy	‘53			 Jane	Davis	Gladwin	‘53
	 Nancy	Wallace	Pennington	‘55
Dole	Baker	‘57,			 Charles	Osborne	‘57
Michael	“Mick”	Moore	‘57,			 Charles	Osborne	‘57
Deceased	Members	of	
the	Class	of	‘58	 Jack	Hartley	‘58
Elda	Deferro	Poletti	‘43	 Sylvia	Deferrow	Heintelman	‘43

Annual 
Membership 
Contributions

Contributions in Memory of	

Deaths
Lynn	Lawrence	’30
Horace	McFarland	’30
Jim	Gilbert	’33
Dave	Muhlenberg	‘33
Frederick	Howard	Gardner’	34
Nellie	Catena	Farler	‘36
John	Osborn	‘36
Jack	Harris	‘37
Josephine	Catena	Hillbish	‘38
Gladys	Mason	Williamson	‘39
Don	Hussey	‘41
Mary	Lomano	Stora	‘41
Marjorie	Botkin	Baker	‘42
Elda	Deferro	Poletti	‘43
John	W	Eagle	‘43
Lyle	Kenneth	Reed	‘43
Stanley	Zeller	‘43
Patricia	Williams	Schnug	‘44
Doris	Gilbert	Cooper	‘45
Norma	Hoadley	Evans	‘46
Charles	Amicon	‘47
Joan	Robbins	Wilson	‘47
Lorene	Harris	Reid	‘49
Audrey	Lucks	Boyer	‘49
Shan	Welcker	Mann	‘49
Paula	Abbruzzese	Sluoski	‘50
Clarkson	Bitzer	‘50
Diane	Hunt	Bare	‘51
Jack	Churry	‘52
Judy	Wallace	Duddy	‘53
Tarita	McKinley	Noble	‘55
Dole	Baker	‘57
Dr.	John	Champa	‘62
Bob	Ioia	‘62
Mike	Buck	‘66
Mike	Curtis	‘66
Art	Thomas	’66
Tom	Hayes	‘67
Rosemary	Vaccariello	‘69
Cindy	Salzgaber	Mysels	‘76
Mic	Martina	‘10

Top Cats
Marjorie	Rocci	Schloss	‘56

Big Cats
Ron	and	Jane	Hess	Harris	‘56
Carol	Malowney	Akers	‘69

Paws Club
Margaret	Anne	Fee	Schafer	‘45

Annual Membership
Robin	Priday,	Faculty
Mary	Donna	Albanese	Newman	‘34
Carol	Sanford	‘43
Doris	Rosenboom	Reef	‘43
Sylvia	Deferro	Heintzelman	‘43
Richard	Pickett	‘43
Joanna	Harper	Bartholomew	‘44
Ed	Mantell	‘47
Roma	Jeanne	Hittle	Blair	‘49
Nancy	Parks	Pickett	‘49
Gladys	Anderson	Randolph	‘51	
Martha	Hager	Berlin	‘53
Nanci	Wallace	Pennington	‘55
Thomas	A.	Thompson	‘55
Judy	Jones	Walker	‘55
Patricia	Palmer	Miller	‘59
Sue	Pfeiffer	Kaspar	‘59
Jill	Boyd	Kuyper	‘64
Bryan	Kuyper	‘64
David	Williams	‘64
Jim	Buchanan	‘67

Roger	Davis	‘67
P.	Michael	Curtis	‘70
Brian	Levers	‘71
Rob	Dyckes	‘83
Robert	Reed	‘84
	
New Life Members
Brad	Williams	‘73
Teri	Antolino	Williams	‘74
	
Donations
Bob	Andrews	‘43
Roger	Wooton	‘43
Ed	Belz	‘44
Robert	L.	McNabb	‘45
John	Decker	‘46
John	K.	Bordman	‘47
Dean	Krichbaum	‘48
Robert	L.	Macy	‘49
Duane	L.	Fraser	‘49
Dirk	Voelker	‘50
John	B.	Moore	‘51
Jack	Myers,	51
Richard	S.	Smith	‘51
Paul	E.	Slade	‘52
Jane	Davis	Gladwin	‘53
Carlton	David	Rhoades	‘54
Mike	Fleming	‘55
Laurence	D.	Conner	‘56
David	Baron	‘56
Ron	Harris	‘56
Jack	Hartley	‘58
Mike	Norris	‘59
Richard	Black	‘59
Tony	Bonaventura,	Sr.	‘59
Bob	Foster	‘59
James	“Gunner”	Riley	‘59

Ben	Foster	‘61
J.	David	Resley	‘62
Glen	J.	Reiterman	‘63
Larry	Snider	‘63
Thomas	F.	Smith	‘63
Allan	Foster	‘64
Nick	Cardi	‘65
Andy	Bauman	‘66
Steve	Gatch	’68
Doug	Smith	‘80
Kathy	Koch	Gatch	’85
Scott	Talmage	‘97
Nathan	Todd	‘99
Colin	Todd	‘01

Auditorium 
Update

The	next	phase	of	the	
auditorium	project	is	
moving	forward.	The	
remaining	330	seats	
are	currently	being	
restored.	The	metal	
chair	frames	have	
been	painted	and	the	
newly	upholstered	
seats	were	to	be	
installed	the	last	week	
of	July.	
Two	handicap	seating	
areas	were	created	on	
both	sides	of	the	first	
floor	entrance.	These	
seating	areas	were	
created	thanks	to	
numerous	donations	
made	in	the	name	
of	Tom	Hayes	who	
recently	passed	away.	
Tom,	a	GHHS	’67	
graduate,	was	shot	in	
the	line	of	duty	while	
serving	on	the	City	
of	Columbus	Police	
Force.

 

“On	the	loose	in	Milwaukee”	during	
the	summer	of	‘45	is	Ed	Belz	‘44	and	
Jack	Clarke	‘44.
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DR	ROBERT	B.	BURRELL	 1934	
KATHLEEN	MCQUILKEN	WITKOWSKY1934	
CHARLES	BOARDMAN	 1936	
HELEN	GEREN	PIERCE	 1936	
JOYCE	HARVEY	MCGEE	 1936	
BETTE	JOHNSON	BULEN	 1936	
JOANNE	PEDIGO	NORDHOLT	 1936	
DAVID	WEIMER	 1937	
LOUIS	ARDIT	 1938	
DICK	MAUGER	 1938	
DICK	OVERMYER	 1938	
CLYDE	WILLIAMS	 1938	
CLOA	JEANNE	CASE	ROSE	 1939	
MARY	CATHERINE	McGRATH	BLACK	 1939	
JOAN	NEESE	JACKSON	 1939	
DANA	REYNOLDS	JR	 1939	
DON	L.	VICKERY	 1939	
NANCY	L.	WARNER	WHEAT	 1939	
GERALD	V.	WOOTTON	 1939	
BOB	ARMSTRONG	 1940	
JAMES	BOARDMAN	 1940	
ROBERT	N.	FOSS	 1940	
GEORGE	HECOX	 1940	
MARTHA	LAYLIN	JOHNSON	 1940	
PHYLLIS	MORRISON	WOLFE	 1940	
JEANNE	BURKHART	SELBY	 1941	
JOANNE	FLEMING	VOLLMER	 1941	
MARILY	HERBOLTZHEIMER	 1941	
MARIANNE	HULS	DARDARIAN	 1941	
GEORGE	SEIPLE	 1941	
RICHARD	SHUMAKER	 1941	
JACK	R.	ANDERSON	 1942	
JANE	BENADUM	KAISER	 1942	
JOE	CARDI	 1942	
GLORIA	CARFAGNA	LEO	 1942	
MARION	DETWILER	SCHACKNE	 1942	
GENEVIEVE	FLORIO	MULHOLAND	 1942	
ROSE-MARIA	GARCIA	ANDERSON	 1942	
NEIL	D.	JOHNSON	 1942	
LOIS	KIEVIT	TOPE	 1942	
RUTH	MANN	WINKLE	 1942	
BILL	MOTZ	 1942	
ELEANOR	MYLER	BOTKIN	 1942	
KITSON	OVERMYER	FISHER	 1942	
WILLIARD	STETZELBERGER	 1942	
CARL	GRAHAM	STILLINGS	 1942	
ROBERT	M.	SUTPHEN	 1942	
CAMDEN	SWART	 1942	
JANE	WERTZ	EWALD	 1942	
PAUL	F.	WIESS	 1942	
HERBERT	ZELLER	 1942	
ROGER	C.	BREWIN	 1943	
MARTHA	GARDINER	WINE	 1943	
JOHN	H.	HARTWELL	 1943	
WILLIAM	C	MASSER	 1943	
BARBARA	LEE	MCVEY	WRIGHT	 1943	
JANET	MURRAY	MOTZ	 1943	
MOLLY	RUGG	GILES	 1943	
STUART	STAPLEFORD	 1943	
TOM	SUTPHEN	 1943	
JEANETTE	TARNEY	THOUVENIN	 1943	
JOY	THIEKEN	GREER	 1943	
TOM	WILLIAMS	 1943	
REV	ROGER	WOOTTON	 1943	
ED	BELZ	 1944	
BOB	BOYD	 1944	
MARGI	DAVIS	WOOD	 1944	
LOUIS	FLORIO	 1944	
ART	HERRMANN	 1944	
PAUL	HUMMEL	 1944	
HAROLD	JONES	 1944	
DONALD	K	KEITZ	 1944	

JOE	LAROSA	 1944	
CAROLYN	LEWIS	KONOLD	 1944	
GLORIA	WALL	HARTWELL	 1944	
JEANNE	WEISERT	BROWN	 1944	
AL	ANDREWS	 1945	
ROBERT	CHIDESTER	 1945	
MARGARET	FEE	SCHAFER	 1945	
PEGGE	GAMMILL	PASQUALONE	 1945	
ROBERT	JOHNSON	 1945	
DON	LEE	 1945	
BOB	MCNABB	 1945	
JACK	MELVILLE	 1945	
JIM	PAVEY	 1945	
DICK	SEIPLE	 1945	
MARJORIE	SHILLING	 1945	
NANCY	YERGES	COREY	 1945	
GEORGE	ANDERSON	 1946	
BILL	ARTHUR	 1946	
TAMEA	BARTHOLOMEW	SUTPHEN	 1946	
BOB	CARTER	 1946	
JOHN	DECKER	 1946	
HELEN	FOETTINGER	JOHNSON	 1946	
DON	FULLER	 1946	
ANN	GEBHARDT	FULLERTON	 1946	
FRED	HUNT	 1946	
NORBERT	KNIES	 1946	
HELEN	LINDSEY	BONNIE	 1946	
WILLIAM	MERRICK	 1946	
BILL	OVERMYER	 1946	
CATHERINE	SCANLAND	BRUBAKER	 1946	
BILL	WASEM	 1946	
JEAN	WHITE	ROBINSON	 1946	
MARIAN	ANDREWS	EDWARDS	 1947	
MILTON	BARTHOLOMEW	 1947	
PAT	BEHMER	PREBLE	 1947	
JOHN	BOARDMAN	 1947	
JO	ANN	HEYWOOD	HOGE	 1947	
DICK	KEITZ	 1947	
JACK	LENHART	 1947	
DR	JOHN	MOSER	 1947	
EDWIN	POULTON	 1947	
LIZ	ROBINSON	MEEDER	 1947	
CHARLES	ROSSEL	 1947	
PAT	SHARP	BROWN	 1947	
WILLIAM	SLOCUM	 1947	
MARCIA	THURNESS	WEAVER	 1947	
DAWN	VOELKER	FALLEUR	 1947	
JOHN	T.	(JACK)	BOYER	 1948	
JAMES	CRAIG	BROWN	 1948	
JANET	COCHRAN	OATES	 1948	
BARBARA	COLLINS	THOMPSON	 1948	
BETTE	DANKS	FRYE	 1948	
DAVID	B.	DUDLEY	 1948	
DIANA	DUNN	KUKOR	 1948	
RAYMOND	O.	FOSTER	JR	 1948	
DIANA	GONSER	ARTHUR	 1948	
MARTHA	HALE	HARDESTY	 1948	
JEANNE	JONES	HOLDER	 1948	
NADYS	LEWIS	 1948	
MARLESE	NEHER	ROUDA	 1948	
B.	J.	STEVENS	HOWELL	 1948	
NANCY	WALCUTT	GEMEINHARDT	 1948	
MARY	ANDERSON	DECESSNA	 1949	
ALICE	BENE	YOUNG	 1949	
WALTER	EUGENE	BOWERS	 1949	
NORMAN	W.	BROWN	 1949	
MIKE	CONNOR	 1949	
JACKIE	DAY	CHERRY	 1949	
RICHARD	COSIMO	DEPASO	 1949	
DEE	DI	MENNA	ROSATI	 1949	
DUANE	L.	FRASER	 1949	
FREDA	HARRIS	MACY	 1949	

ANN	HART	DUNN	 1949	
RICHARD	R.	LEONARD	 1949	
ROSEMARY	LINN	WOOD	 1949	
BOB	MACY	 1949	
BARBARA	MARTIN	MOHNEY	 1949	
BARBARA	SIEBOLD	KOCH	 1949	
NANCY	SNOOK	SHAFFER	 1949	
JACKIE	SOULE	SHIFFLETTE	 1949	
NANCY	STEVENS	HART	 1949	
RODNEY	F.	STOCK	 1949	
WILLIAM	TAYLOR	 1949	
DAVID	A.	TITSCH	 1949	
NONA	TOOPS	RAINES	 1949	
PETER	TROMBETTI	 1949	
ANNE	TURLEY	BRUICK	 1949	
JON	CONNOR	 1950	
JANNINE	FOSNAUGH	MAZUZAN	 1950	
ALAN	L.	JONES	 1950	
BILL	C.	LAWRENCE	 1950	
ED	LINSLEY	 1950	
ALICE	NELSON	HANNON-TAYLOR	 1950	
PATTY	RUNKLE	TAYLOR	 1950	
TERRY	SMITH	 1950	
DON	STEFFE	 1950	
JOAN	WESTLAKE	SMITH	 1950	
JACK	WHITE	 1950	
DICK	ABBRUZZESE	 1951	
FRED	BEHMER	 1951	
TOM	BOGEN	 1951	
JOHN	CLARK	 1951	
CHARLES	EICHHORN	 1951	
KAY	GREENIDGE	LUCAS	 1951	
JOAN	HARDER	SMITH	 1951	
BOB	JONES	 1951	
SUZIE	LANE	JESSOP	 1951	
DR	TIMOTHY	MOORE	 1951	
JOHN	B.	MOORE	 1951	
KEN	PIERCE	 1951	
LOIS	RAMSEY	GOODELL	 1951	
DON	RICE	 1951	
AL	SHORT	 1951	
DICK	SMITH	 1951	
MARTHA	STARKEY	MCCORMICK	 1951	
SHIRLEY	STEFFE	STRAIT	 1951	
KAREN	TITSCH	BRIGHT	 1951	
JUDY	VERNON	PIERCE	 1951	
DON	ATHEARN	 1952	
BOB	BIERLY	 1952	
PATSY	BRUNER	WILLIAMS	 1952	
DON	CHRISTOPHER	 1952	
RICHARD	DEPALMA	 1952	
ERIKA	FOETTINGER	CREEK	 1952	
DONNA	FRANK	REED	 1952	
CAROLYN	GRIFFIN	 1952	
ALLAN	JACKSON	 1952	
STUART	JONES	 1952	
JOANNA	KNEPPER	SLADE	 1952	
DIANE	LEAMAN	SONSTEGARD	 1952	
NANCY	LEFAIVRE	KENNEY	 1952	
RICHARD	LONG	 1952	
CONNIE	NESBITT	BRODY	 1952	
SYLVIA	REID	DEVILLERS	 1952	
CAROLYN	SANFORD	VETTER	 1952	
DAVID	SHERCK	 1952	
PAUL	SLADE	 1952	
JOAN	SMITH	KLITCH	 1952	
JOAN	STEVENS	RIGAL	 1952	
GERRY	SUTTERFIELD	 1952	
ROBERT	TAGGART	 1952	
PHYLISS	ABBRUZZESE	BUCHANAN	 1953	
JANET	BEERY	OWERS	 1953	
CARMEN	CREAMER	WHITMAN	 1953	
JANE	DAVIS	GLADWIN	 1953	
NORMA	EDLER	MCGOVERN	 1953	
JEAN	ELLICKSON	 1953	
BOB	EWING	 1953	
SID	HALL	 1953	
FRED	HUFFORD	 1953	
ROBERTA	LEECH	SONTAG	 1953	
RICHARD	OMOHUNDRO	 1953	
ALAN	PIERCE	 1953	
MARION	SANFORD	 1953	
DONNA	SHAEFFER	EWING	 1953	
LARRY	TOOPS	 1953	
ELIZABETH	WINTERS	WEISS	 1953	
RALPH	W.	ANDERSON	 1954	
RUTH	ANN	CRAIGHEAD	MUIR	 1954	
LEN	DOUGHERTY	MCKINNON	 1954	
DEBBIE	DUNN	GARDNER	 1954	
CHARLES	GALBRAITH	 1954	

BOB	HALL	 1954	
S.	ALAN	LEPHART	 1954	
ROBERT	M.	MACINTOSH	 1954	
ROBERT	B.	NELSON	 1954	
RALPH	PEASE	 1954	
ARTHUR	J.	ROGERS	 1954	
NANCY	SCOTT	ATCHESON	 1954	
ROBERT	SHARP	 1954	
WILLIAM	SHELTON	 1954	
JAMES	SNOOK	 1954	
CAROLE	TURNER	HUMMEL	 1954	
JUDY	WIESE	HOLCOMB	 1954	
BOB	ZIMMERMAN	 1954	
JANE	BIVENS	 1955	
CHUCK	BONIFIELD	 1955	
BILL	BROWN	 1955	
BEVERLY	BURK	NAGY	 1955	
DIANE	CASKEY	VAUGHAN	 1955	
JANE	CONKLIN	SETTERLIN	 1955	
BOB	COONFARE	 1955	
JOHN	DAVIS	 1955	
BILL	FINK	 1955	
LILLIAN	LATHOUSE	SMITH	 1955	
JACK	LEECH	 1955	
JANICE	LUSK	BRANDER	 1955	
JOAN	MOORE	RUFFNER	 1955	
HELEN	MORRISON	DENTON	 1955	
BILL	NEAL	 1955	
ELEANOR	O’LEARY	RIBER	 1955	
CATHERINE	PEACOCKE	KRONINGER	 1955	
WARREN	ROBERTS	 1955	
TED	RUDY	 1955	
ANN	SMITH	TRENT	 1955	
RON	SPOHN	 1955	
RAY	STEVENSON	 1955	
DICK	SUTTERFIELD	 1955	
PHYLLIS	TOMPKINS	FOSDICK	 1955	
NANCY	TURNER	BACHMAN	 1955	
DEIDRE	VOELKER	LEHRER	 1955	
JEAN	ANN	WALTERS	MacCLUER	 1955	
CAROLYN	WELCH	 1955	
RICK	YEARICK	 1955	
RICHARD	ANDERSON	 1956	
JAMES	BALDWIN	 1956	
DAVID	A.	BARON	 1956	
P.G.	BISCIOTTI	 1956	
RANDY	BOBBITT	 1956	
TIMOTHY	J.	BOYD	 1956	
PHILIP	CARR	 1956	
LAURENCE	D.	CONNOR	 1956	
JACKIE	COONS	JONES	 1956	
RONALD	D.	HARRIS	 1956	
JANE	HESS	HARRIS	 1956	
BARBARA	KATZENMOYER	SUVER	 1956	
JACKIE	MASTERS	ABBRUZZESE	 1956	
GRETCHEN	MUSSMAN	SAENGER	 1956	
JOHN	R.	PAUL	 1956	
MARJORIE	ROCCI	SCHLOSS	 1956	
THOMAS	H.	SANDBERG	 1956	
THOMAS	SELCK	 1956	
PATTI	SMURR	JONES	 1956	
BOB	STAFFORD	 1956	
JERRI	WILLIAMS	LAWRENCE	 1956	
DAVID	A.	ZUHARS	 1956	
SALLY	BEHMER	MURRAY	 1957	
RITA	BORGHESE	BERNINGER	 1957	
RALPH	BURSON	 1957	
BILL	CHURRY	 1957	
LOWELL	CLARK	 1957	
DONALD	GRIMM	 1957	
CONNIE	HAHN	FITZGIBBON	 1957	
JEAN	KELCHNER	HEINEMAN	 1957	
MARDELLE	MILLER	GRIMM	 1957	
JEAN	MOORE	WHITE	 1957	
CHARLES	OSBORNE	 1957	
TOM	PALMER	 1957	
CAROLYN	RUDY	JENSEN	 1957	
SUZANNE	SHERCK	ZUHARS	 1957	
DEANE	ARGANBRIGHT	 1958	
AMY	BAKER	 1958	
R	KENT	FULMER	 1958	
ALEX	GAUDIERI	 1958	
LYNNE	HALL	BROWN	 1958	
CLAUDIA	HAMILTON	LAUER	 1958	
JACK	HARTLEY	 1958	
JAN	OLAF	JOHNSON	 1958	
LINDA	JONES	HOUCHARD	 1958	
LARRY	LEACH	 1958	
DAN	LOWERY	 1958	
CYNTHIA	MOORE	MITCHELL	 1958	

It	is	an	annual	tradition	to	publish	the	GHHSAA	Lifetime	Members	list	
in	the	Fall	issue	of	the	newsletter.		If	you’re	a	Lifetime	Member,	please	
review	the	list	for	inclusion	and	email	GHHSAA@hotmail.com	with	
any	necessary	corrections.

All	alumni	are	strongly	encouraged	to	become	Life	Members.	Your	
one-time	donation	sustains	GHHSAA	programs	and	you	never	have	
to	pay	dues	again!	The	dedication,	support	and	generosity	of	all	the	
Lifetime	Members	is	greatly	appreciated.	Thank	you!

Lifetime Alumni
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RUSSEL	TRACY	NICOLAYSEN	 1958	
TONY	ROCCI	 1958	
JIM	SCHMIDT	 1958	
JUDY	STUART	 1958	
JIM	BEERY	 1959	
RICHARD	BLACK	 1959	
BILL	BOARDMAN	 1959	
BILL	BONIFIELD	 1959	
SUZIE	BUCHANAN	CLEMENS	 1959	
ALLAN	CLARK	 1959	
JAN	ELLIOTT	MCMILLAN	 1959	
JIM	HERD	 1959	
WARREN	KLINK	 1959	
JERRY	MCDANIEL	 1959	
JOANNE	MURPHY	DAVIS	 1959	
JERRY	AND	JUDY	NEAL	 1959	
ROBERT	L.	NEWLAND	 1959	
JIM	RAMALEY	 1959	
ANN	RIGGS	 1959	
GUNNER	RILEY	 1959	
BOB	ROCKEY	 1959	
BILL	SEARS	 1959	
FRED	TOWNS	 1959	
SUSIE	YOERGER	NEWLAND	 1959	
DENNIS	ANDERSON	 1960	
DOROTHY	COFFER	PARKIN	 1960	
BARBARA	DUMBAUGH	BUDD	 1960	
JACK	HOLDEN	 1960	
JUDY	KELCHNER	SHORTLE	 1960	
JOLENE	LANCASTER	PLUNKETT	 1960	
BARBARA	LINDIG	ADAMS	 1960	
VICKI	MCNABB	WHEELER	 1960	
JIM	PLUNKETT	 1960	
ROGER	B.	WELSH	 1960	
WILLIAM	WHEELER	 1960	
STEVE	ABBOTT	 1961	
DELORES	ALBAN	KESSLER	 1961	
GEORGE	ARNOLD	 1961	
BILL	BAKER	 1961	
SUSAN	BECK	HENDLEY	 1961	
TOM	BROWNFIELD	 1961	
SHARON	CLARK	WHEELER	 1961	
PENNY	ELLIOTT	LEESE	 1961	
BEN	FORSTER	 1961	
MAC	KAISER	 1961	
SUZANNE	LATSHAW	STEURY	 1961	
PAT	RANKIN	 1961	
TOM	ROBERTS	 1961	
LYNN	SHELTON	BURCHFIELD	 1961	
GRETCHEN	TANGEMAN	 1961	
JIM	WHEELER	 1961	
BARBARA	WHEELER	HOYER	 1961	
GARY	FAULL	BARNES	 1962	
JOHN	BONAR	 1962	
BEVERLY	COOPER	IRSKENS	 1962	
LESLIE	FAUTH	WOODRUFF	 1962	
GAYLE	FORSTER	GRAHAM	 1962	
MARCIA	GRAY	 1962	
GERRY	HUDSON	 1962	
WILMA	MALOWNEY	 1962	
SANDY	MCKINNON	MOORE	 1962	
STEVE	NORRIS	 1962	
CELIA	BAKER	 1963	
BONNIE	BROWN	SMITH	 1963	
FRED	DOWDY	 1963	
HARRIET	GILL	DAVIDSON	 1963	
CHARLES	&	BARB	MCKINNON	HANDEL	1963	
SUZIE	HUTCHINSON	BERKHOUT	 1963	
LINDA	MC	CALL	IRELAND	 1963	
JOANNA	MCGINNIS	DONEY	 1963	
BOB	MCINTYRE	 1963	
MICHAEL	G.	MCSWEENEY	 1963	
CHARLES	PENZONE	 1963	
CAROL	ROAN	TODD	 1963	
JON	SCHMIDT	 1963	
PAT	SELF	 1963	
JOHN	W.	STEINBERGER	 1963	
WILLIAM	W.	STEVENSON	 1963	
SAMUEL	EDWARD	STONE	 1963	
DON	THROCKMORTON	 1963	
JEFF	TODD	 1963	
RICK	BELL	 1964	
RON	CAMERON	 1964	
KAY	ELLEN	MCGUIRE	BIGGS	 1964	
RENEE	ROGERS	MARSHALL	 1964	
DENYSE	SMITH	EVERETT	 1964	
MARY	MARTHA	WA	CHURCHMAN	 1964	
DOUG	WELSH	 1964	
CECILIA	WHEELER	BUCKLEY	 1964	
DAVID	WILLIAMS	 1964	

KATHY	ANDERSON	HOLDEN	 1965	
NICK	CARDI	 1965	
BOB	DAVIS	 1965	
JACK	DENNEY	 1965	
THOMAS	HAYES	HOLDEN	 1965	
VALERIE	JAMES	STILLS	 1965	
MARY	MALLETT	 1965	
BARB	MCKINNON	HANDEL	 1965	
TIMOTHY	EDWARD	MURPHY	 1965	
JAN	PRIDAY	SEITZ	 1965	
LINDA	PULLIAM	SAYERS	 1965	
BARBARA	RADEBAUGH	 1965	
TOM	RAINES	 1965	
BARBARA	SAYRE	CORBETT	 1965	
DONNA	SHEETS	ROMORINI	 1965	
JULIE	STEINBERGER	WENTSLER	 1965	
ROGER	ALBAN	 1966	
JEANNE	BUTZ	LEMMON	SKINNER	 1966	
GARY	ESSIG	 1966	
MARK	MCDEVITT	 1966	
ROBIN	ROBINE	 1966	
BILL	TREMAINE	 1966	
BECKY	HOLDEN	PRINCE	 1967	
DEBBI	LATSHAW	STELLER	 1967	
SANDRA	JEAN	LEWIS	 1967	
PATTY	LITTLE	WILLEY	 1967	
DEANA	MARLAND	DILLON	 1967	
ROGER	RILL	 1967	
MICHAEL	ANTHONY	SIBIO	 1967	
BILL	ALBANESE	 1968	
TOM	CAVANAUGH	 1968	
STEVE	GATSCH	 1968	
HASTEDT	 1968	
DIANE	HOEHL	PAULEY	 1968	
GEORGIA	HUDSON	SMITH	 1968	
BRUCE	INGRAHAM	 1968	
JOE	KURELIC	 1968	
ANITA	MARIE	MARTINA	 1968	
RICHARD	MILLER	 1968	
JOANNE	NARDONE	MILLER	 1968	
KAREN	WILLIAMS	HASTEDT	 1968	
BILL	BALLARD	 1969	
JANE	BARNETT	POWELL	 1969	
TED	INGRAHAM	 1969	
JEFF	JOHNS	 1969	
CAROL	MALOWNEY	AKERS	 1969	
ROSEMARY	PRUSKI	SHERARD	 1969	
GARY	RICHARDSON	 1969	
DEBBIE	SHAW	MACHOVINA	 1969	
JIM	WRIGHT	 1969	
DEZSO	APATHY	JR	 1970	
SALLY	DIEHL	CLUTTER	 1970	
AMITY	FITCH	EDWARDS	 1970	
JOHN	FRANKLIN	GILL	 1970	
ANN	BROWNING	SHAW	 1971	
JERI	DIEHL	CUSACK	 1971	
TOM	ROBERTS	 1972	
PETER	CLOUSE	 1973	
KRISTIN	DIEHL	LOMONACO	 1973	
BRAD	WILLIAMS	 1973	
TERI	ANTOLINO	WILLIAMS	 1974	
TOM	DAVIS	 1974	
PAM	HINSON	WELLER	 1974	
JULIA	ROUT	SMETZER	 1974	
LISA	ANTOLINO	 1976	
CRAIG	BERLIN	 1976	
JEFF	GEBHART	 1977	
BARBARA	JAYNES	ROHRBACKER	 1977	
CURT	BERLIN	 1979	
COURTNEY	JOHNS	 1980	
LARRY	KUHN	 1980	
JAMES	TYZNIK	 1981	
LINDA	LEVIS	VOLKOVITSCH	 1982	
KAREN	MORRIS	WARBURTON	 1983	
TERESA	BONAVENTURA	JOHNS	 1984	
KATHY	KOCH	GATCH	 1985	
BRIDGET	QUINN	TYZNIK	 1985	
JEFFREY	ERIC	BAUMANN	 1986	
JOSEPH	WILSON	 1987	
MIKE	MILLER	 1990	
MICHAEL	WHITE	 1993	
DEREK	BECKER	 1994	
MARK	HARRIS	 1994	
BART	SNAPP	 1996	
CARA	WHITE	 1996	
ROBERT	BECKER	 1997	
RACHEL	BROWN	KACMAR	 2000	
ARTHUR	SHEPARD	 Friend	
ROBERT	C.	STONE	 Friend

Legacy Lifetime Members

LLOYD	HERD	 Friend	
MARY	POSTLEWAITE	OBETZ	 1925	
PAUL	C.	WINTERS	 1926	
WILLIAM	A.	BERDELMAN	 1934	
MARJORIE	HADDOX	MILLESS	 1934	
CHARLES	E.	HECKMAN	 1934	
ROBERT	G.	WOLFE	 1934	
BARBARA	BOUGHTON	 1935	
TIM	NEESE	 1935	
MARY	REID	SCHIFF	 1935	
CHARLES	THACKARA	 1935	
RAY	BRIDGE	 1936	
NELLIE	CATENA	FARLER	 1936	
THOMAS	P.	KOHR	 1936	
BARBARA	OSBORN	HOGE	 1936	
ROBERT	P.	STONE	 1936	
VIRGINIA	THALGOTT	RINGS	 1936	
JENNY	JUNE	GATES	SCOTT	 1937	
BOB	NEESE	 1937	
JOE	MOTZ	 1938	
MADELYNE	NUNN	UNDERWOOD	 1938	
PATRICIA	TAYLOR	ANDERSON	 1938	
NORMA	ZAVITZ	LIVINGSTON	 1938	
MARY	LOU	BATES	MILLER	 1939	
ROBERT	BECKER	 1939	
PHYLLIS	KUECHLE	WILDE	 1939	
GLADYS	MASON	WILLIAMSON	 1939	
WILMA	RAUSCHER	WOLFE	 1939	
CAROLYN	HITE	 1940	
LOREN	GALE	JOHNSON	 1940	
P.TED	KOHR	 1940	
KATHRYN	SHOVER	YOUNG	 1940	
JOANNE	BALDWIN	VANALLEN	 1941	
JACK	BATES	 1941	
WALLER	BLOOM	 1941	
MAC	BOWMAN	 1941	
PHIL	COREY	 1941	
BILL	ENNIS	 1941	
ADELAIDE	GINN	ACHTMEYER	 1941	
LARRY	GOMER	 1941	
ROY	HADDOX	 1941	
JACK	HANNAWAY	 1941	
MAURICE	HILLMYER	 1941	
DON	HUSSEY	 1941	
ALBERT	RAU	 1941	
JANET	SHAW	DIEHL	 1941	
MARY	TITUS	 1941	
JACK	BOARDMAN	 1942	
JACK	M.	BOARDMAN	 1942	
MARJORIE	BOTKIN	BAKER	 1942	
PHYLLIS	CHARD	JOHNSON	 1942	
WILLIAM	F.	DAULTON	 1942	
DAVID	W.	DAVIS	 1942	
JACK	C.	EVANS	 1942	
JOHN	FISHER	 1942	
OWEN	HULS	 1942	
EDWARD	KAUFMAN	 1942	
WILLIAM	E.	LAWYER	 1942	
THOMAS	MAGEE	 1942	
ROBERT	H.	MAIER	 1942	
PATTY	PADDOCK	TODD	 1942	
FRED	RICARDI	 1942	
BETTY	RONEY	BLAIR	 1942	
CURTIS	SCHEURMAN	 1942	
PAT	SHORT	 1942	
JACK	SUMMERS	 1942	
CHARLES	A.	WHIPPLE	 1942	
RICHARD	ARMSTRONG	 1943	
TOM	CALHOON	 1943	

PAT	CONAWAY	RUDDELL	 1943	
LORNA	DONALDSON	KARLOVEC	 1943	
PHIL	J.	VILARDO	 1943	
HOWARD	FREDERICK	YERGES	JR	 1943	
PHIL	CRESSOR	 1944	
NANCY	DAVIS	EDWARDS	 1944	
LEE	GILBERT	 1944	
JEAN	HARVEY	LAREAU	 1944	
RICHARD	TITUS	 1944	
PATRICIA	WILLIAMS	SCHNUG	 1944	
ANN	ZOPPEL	MCCRACKEN	 1944	
CHARLENE	CASE	KAUPKE	 1945	
JACK	HART	 1945	
RALPH	HAVERFIELD	 1945	
GENE	KARLOVEC	 1945	
CAROLYN	ROBISON	LAUTZENHEISER	1945	
PHILIP	E.	SHERCK	 1945	
ALICE	BURROUGHS	HUFFMAN	 1946	
WILLIAM	D.	FOSS	 1946	
JOYCE	JONES	ALIBRANDO	 1946	
JANE	POULTON	MILLER	 1946	
PATTY	POULTON	 1946	
GENE	SMITH	 1946	
VIRGINIA	TITUS	HAFNER	 1946	
JOE	VIAU	 1946	
JOHN	WOODROW	 1946	
CECILIA	FEE	WILSON	 1947	
JOHN	BOGGS	 1947	
RICHARD	KNELL	 1947	
DOLORES	MORRISON	WHITFIELD	 1947	
ED	SMITH	 1947	
MARY	ELLEN	TAGGA	HUBBELL	 1947	
JOHN	T.(JACK)	DANIELS	 1948	
JAMES	F.	DEVLIN	 1948	
CHARTER	B.	MERRILL	 1948	
JOHN	P.(JACK)	ROTH	 1948	
JOHN	F.(JACK)	RUDY	 1948	
LORENE	HARRIS	REID	 1949	
JUDY	HODGE	SCHLAG	 1949	
NANCY	OAKLEY	GRAESSLE	 1949	
JOANNA	LAWYER	CAVENDISH	 1950	
DONN	M.	MAUGER	 1950	
JANET	TODD	WEITZEL	 1950	
DIANE	HUNT	BARE	 1951	
STAN	JONES	 1951	
ALBERT	NADALIN	 1951	
MARIE	ABBRUZZESE	NESTOR	 1952	
LUAN	WALLACE	SLAUSON	 1952	
LARRY	BERLIN	 1953	
DICK	BRENNEMAN	 1953	
BILL	STAFFORD	 1953	
JAMES	MORRISON	 1954	
RICHARD	T.	SCHUBERT	 1954	
PRISCILLA	COPP	CRAINE	 1955	
CAROL	SUE	HERD	GREENISEN	 1955	
WILLIAM	MICHAEL	VINCENT	 1955	
ROGER	LEE	 1956	
JULIE	MASSE	BUTLER	 1956	
NAN	PHILBY	LOOS	 1956	
LYNNE	SHEPARD	JONES	 1956	
ROGER	TRACY	 1956	
DOLE	BAKER	 1957	
NORBERT	CASSADY	 1957	
RICHARD	BROWN	 1958	
DYANNE	SMURR	STONE	 1958	
JAN	STONE	ZSCHOCHE	 1958	
JOHN	CHRISTENSEN	 1959	
LYNNE	JESSUP	 1960	
MARILYN	MASSE	MERKEL	 1960	
BILL	BIGGS	 1964	
RICK	MOUNT	 1966	
JERRY	FOWLS	 1968	
	
	

25 years for the Class of 86!

25 years for the Class of 86!
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Grandview	Heights	High	School	
Alumni	Association
PO	Box	12116
Columbus	OH	43212

GHHS
ALUMNI	ASSOCIATION
NEWSLETTER

What’s 
new?

Tell us 
and	your	classmates	
about	yourself—	jobs,	
marriages,	births—	
and	the	like.		Send	a	
photo,	too!

Do you have an 
item or photo-

graph to display 
that you would like 

to donate to the 
GHMCHS? Contact 

Tom DeMaria,
1685 W. First Av-
enue, Columbus, 
OH 43212 or tde-

maria@columbus.
rr.com.

ALUMNI GOLF OUTING

The	2011	Stan	“Bucko”	Jones	Memorial	Golf	
Outing	and	dinner	will	be	will	Friday	August	19th.	

Contact	Tom	Smith	’63	at	614.499.7449	or	
bbrow34@columbus.rr.com	for	details.

THE ALUMNI TO-DO LIST
•	 Attend	Homecoming	October	14th

•	 Have	fun	at	the	Ox	Roast	September	8th-10th

	•	Pay	your	annual	dues	–	now	online!

•	 Become	a	lifetime	member	–	now	online!

•	 Send	us	your	news	and	remembrances	for	the	next	issue

•	 Attend	the	monthly	luncheon	at	Mill	Run	Old	Country	Buffett	

on	the	4th	Friday	of	each	month
•	 Keep	your	address	and	email	current	in	our	database

•	 Sign	up	for	email	receipt	of	the	newsletter

•	 “Like”	the	Grandview	Heights	High	School	Alumni	Association	

Facebook	Page•	 Visit	the	GHHSAA	website	and	register	

•	 Show	your	Bobcat	pride	where	ever	you	are,	

	 where	ever	you	go!
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